
For these peopleôs senses have be-

come calloused.  Matthew 13:9 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ: 

Grace and Peace to you in the name of 

the Lord Jesus Christ. 

Lent and Easter are early this year.  

Ash Wednesday is February 14 and 

Easter is April 1.  As we anticipate the 

holy season of self-examination, re-

pentance and forgiveness, I invite you 

to consider the spiritual calluses that 

have developed in your life. 

 

When Jesus was teaching the parable 

of the sower, the disciples asked him 

why he taught in parables.  Jesus gives 

an answer that is challenging: because 

the people have closed their ears, eyes 

and hearts to Godôs kingdom.  Mat-

thew furthers Jesusô comment by quot-

ing Isaiah 6:9-10.  The Common Eng-

lish Bible translates this verse as 

  

For this peopleôs senses have 

become calloused, and theyôve become 

hard of hearing,  

        and theyôve shut their eyes so that 

they wonôt see with their eyes  

            or hear with their ears or un-

derstand with their minds,  

                and change their hearts and 

lives that I may heal them. 

 

According to WEB MD, calluses are 

the thickening of the outer layer of 

skin and are painless.  They develop 

anywhere there is repeated friction 

and they act as protection.  As spir-

itual beings, we are not immune to 

the spiritual friction in our lives.  As 

Christians, the main spiritual friction 

in our lives is sin.  We develop ways 

to mitigate the pain of sin: distrac-

tion, entertainment, or avoidance.  

Once we have done this, we build up 

calloused senses. 

 

On Sunday, February 18, FUMC 

will hold a Healing Service for spir-

itual calluses.  I will anoint with oil 

and pray for healing for all who 

come.  In addition, a basket of hand 

cream will be available as a prayer 

aid.  Each time you moisturize your 

hands you can pray for Godôs heal-

ing in your life.  You can even take 

a tube of lotion to a friend or co-

worker. 

 

Jesus came that we might be healed 

to live holy lives before God and in 

the world.  Be sure to some to wor-

ship on Sunday, February 18. 

 

Christôs Servant, 

 

 

 

 

The Reverend Joseph A. Johnson 
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Sunday Morning Worship 
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Open hearts.  

Open minds.  

Open doors. 

Pastorôs Letter 

The VisitorThe VisitorThe Visitor 
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         February 2018 



LOTS OF OPPS  

Fellowship Hour Host 

Contact:  Jason Janes  trpljjj79@aol.com 
 

Sunday Morning Usher or Liturgist 

Contact:  Jamie Falconer jcfchicago2@aol.com 
 

Sunday Morning Greeter 

Contact:  Tracy Meehan    tgm1120@gmail.com 
 

Altar Flower Donor 

Contact:  Sharon Phillips admin@umcelmhurst.org 
 

Nursery or Sunshine Room Assistant 

Contact:  Kristi Phipps kristina_j_phipps@yahoo.com 
 

Weekday Church Office Receptionist 

Contact:  Sharon Phillips admin@umcelmhurst.org 
 

Clothing Center Sorter 

Contact:  Beth Valdez  bvaldez1142@sbcglobal.net 
 

Sunday School Teacher/Assistant 

Mission Trip Driver/Chaperone 

Youth Breakfast Ministry Supervisor 

Youth Group Meeting Assistant 

Contact:  Lisa Rogers  jlrogers204@comcast.net  
 

Music for Sunday Worship 

Contact:  Doug Peters  douglaspetersbaritone@gmail.com 
 

Monthly DuPagePads Participant 

Contact:  Marlene Stratton mstratton23@hotmail.com 
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Things to do at FUMC  



Jazz Group.  
"The Spiritual Side of Jazz," 

is for instrumentalists from 

high school age to senior 

citizens.   

/ǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ǎŜŜƪƛƴƎ ƳǳǎƛŎƛŀƴǎΣ 
ǘƘƛǎ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ Ǝƻŀƭ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ 
ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǘƻ 
ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ ƧŀȊȊ ƛƳǇǊƻǾƛǎŀǝƻƴ 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ Ƨƻȅ ƻŦ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ƳǳǎƛŎ 
ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ   

CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΥ 

.ǊǳŎŜ Iƻƻƪ 

όōǊǳŎŜƘƻƻƪмϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳύΦ 

 

 

 

 

5ƛƴƴŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ !Ǌǘǎ 

DǊƻǳǇ  
ƻũŜǊǎ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ 

ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΣ ŘƛƴƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 

ŜƴƧƻȅƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ŀ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 

ŀǊǘǎ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƳŜŜǘǎ 

п-р ǝƳŜǎ ŀ ȅŜŀǊΦ {ǳƎƎŜǎǝƻƴǎ 

ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘǎ 

ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΦ  

 

/ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΥ 

aŀǊȅ IŀƭƭƳŀƴ 

όсолύ нтф-трту 

 

aŜŀƭǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ  
ƳŜŜǘǎ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƛƴ 

ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴ ŀǎ ƴŜŜŘŜŘΦ 

[Ŝǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀǿŀǊŜ 

ƻŦ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ 

ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ ŀ 

ƭƻǎǎΣ ŀ ǎǳŘŘŜƴ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎ ƻǊ 

ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭƛȊŀǝƻƴ ƻǊ Ƙŀǎ 

ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ ǘƘŜ ōƛǊǘƘ ƻŦ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘΣ 

ŀƴŘ ƳƛƎƘǘ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŀ ƘƻƳŜ-

ŎƻƻƪŜŘ ƳŜŀƭΦ 

 

bƻǝŦȅΥ 

/ŀǊƻƭȅƴ IŜƛƴŜȅ ŀǘ 

ŎƘŜƛƴŜȅϪŀǧΦƴŜǘ 

όсолύ уоп-мпнсΦ   

 

 

 

 

 

 

CƛƭƳ 

DǊƻǳǇ  
 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ с 
aƻǾƛŜ ōǳũǎ ƳŜŜǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ όϷр 

ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ǊŀǘŜǎ ŀƭƭ Řŀȅ ŀǘ ōƻǘƘ 

¸ƻǊƪ ŀƴŘ aŀǊŎǳǎ ¢ƘŜŀǘŜǊǎύ 

ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ƻǇǝƻƴŀƭ ϦŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ 

ƎǊƻǳǇϦ ƻũŜǊŜŘ ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŬƭƳ 

ŀǘ ŀ ƴŜŀǊōȅ ǊŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘΦ  aŀƪŜ 

ǎǳƎƎŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ŬƭƳ ǎŜƭŜŎǝƻƴ  

 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘΥ  

/ƘǊƛǎ {ǉǳƛŜǊ 

όǎǉǳƛŜǊŎϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳύ ƻǊ  

Wŀƴ wŜŜǎŜ 

όǉƧǊŜŜǎŜϪŀƻƭΦŎƻƳύΦ 

Small Group Ministries Small Group Ministries Small Group Ministries    
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Dinner & the Arts ð Coming up in March  
 

Verdi's Requiem 
Elmhurst Christian Reformed Church 

Elmhurst, Illinois 

Sunday, 11 March 2018 - 3:00 PM 
 

Elmhurst Symphony Orchestra 
With the Apollo Chorus of Chicago Ensemble 

Artists: Sarah Gartshore (Soprano);  

Laurent Decker (Mezzo Soprano);  

Scott Ramsay (Tenor); Sam Handley (Bass);  

Conductor: Stephen Alltop 

 

SYMPHONY TICKETS are $30. 

FOR RESERVATIONS, CONTACT MARY HALLMAN                                                     
 

 

Dinner Following the Symphony 

 

 

 

Located in the heart of Oak Brook, Reel 

Club offers an array of specialty fish dishes, 

sushi, sandwiches, salads and more. House 

specialities include signature cheddar 

cheese popovers to start at every meal, 

Crunchy Munchy Shrimp, Signature Sea-

food Salad, Grilled Mahi Tacos, Ginger-

Glazed Atlantic Salmon, Greek-Style Mixed 

Grill, Filet Mignon ñOscar Styleò and 

more.  We also offer a variety of homemade 

desserts from Lemon Meringue Pie to Salt-

ed Caramel Pie.  

272 Oakbrook Center 

Oak Brook, IL 60523  



Dick Stultz ~ Organist 

 

Richard (Dick) Stultz joined the staff here at First United 

Methodist Church in August. He grew up in Nashua, NH, 

attending local public schools. He attended Tufts 

University in Medford, MA, earning Bachelors degrees in 

both chemical engineering and music, and earned a Master 

of Sacred Music degree from Southern Methodist 

University in Dallas, TX. 

 

 Dick worked in both fields of endeavor, as a product 

development chemist, research group leader, and 

environmental coordinator at various locations 

for Bostik,Inc., retiring in 2006. At the same time, he 

served as organist and choir director at churches in 

Massachusetts, Pennsylvania, Michigan and Illinois. In 

2008 he completed education at The Chicago School for 

Piano Technology, and now is the owner and technician 

for Stultz Piano Services, Inc. located here in Elmhurst. 

  

ñI am very happy playing organ here with this 

wonderfully musical staff and friendly congregation.ò 

 

Notes 

Sharon Phillips ~ Church Administrator 
After a brief sojourn in retirement, Sharon is happy to be part  of the faith community at First 

Church and loves being back at work.  She brings prior administrative experience  in non-

profit arts management as well as church administration. Previously, she served as the Direc-

tor of Youth & Family Education at her home church, St. Pauls UCC in Chicago, and has en-

joyed decades of work in Chicagoôs professional off-Loop theatre as an actor and director, 

manager, and arts educator. Once upon a time, Sharon lived here in the western suburbs 

where she was the drama teacher & director at Addison Trail HS and was active with the The-

atre of Western Springs.  Her son Brendan Phillips was born at Central Dupage!  Brendan 

and his wife Andarte live near her in Chicagoôs west  Rogers Park with her grandchildren Oli-

ver (15) and Liga (9).  Her  stepdaughter Kathy Freise and son-in-law Mark Atkinson live in 

Beaver Dam, Virginia with her grown-up grandson Will Atkinson.  Sharon considers Tulsa, 

Oklahoma her home-town, but after she came north to school at Beloit College in Wisconsin, 

sheôs pretty much hung out in the Chicago area.  And is very glad to be here. 
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FUMC Weekly Len-

ten Challenge 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join the FUMC 

weekly Lenten Chal-

lenge.  Beginning 

February 18, a spir-

 

HEALING SERVICE  

on  

FEBRUARY 18  
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3ÏÐÚɯÚÌÙÝÐÊÌɯÞÐÓÓɯÍÖÊÜÚɯÖÕɯÏÌÈÓÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯ

Ú×ÐÙÐÛÜÈÓɯÊÈÓÓÜÚÌÚɯÛÏÈÛɯ×ÙÌÝÌÕÛɯÜÚɯÍÙÖÔɯ

ÏÌÈÙÐÕÎɯÈÕËɯÙÌÚ×ÖÕËÐÕÎɯÛÖɯ&ÖËɯÐÕɯÖÜÙɯ

ÔÐËÚÛȭɯɯ ÍÛÌÙɯÛÏÌɯÚÌÙÝÐÊÌȮɯÈɯÉÈÚÒÌÛɯÖÍɯ

ÏÈÕËɯÓÖÛÐÖÕɯÞÐÓÓɯÉÌɯÈÝÈÐÓÈÉÓÌɯÍÖÙɯÈɯ×ÙÈàɪ

ÌÙɯÈÐËȭɯɯ$ÈÊÏɯÛÜÉÌɯÖÙɯÉÖŲÓÌɯÞÐÓÓɯÏÈÝÌɯÈɯ

ÚÌÕÛÌÕÊÌɯ /ÚÈÓÔɯ ×ÙÈàÌÙɯ ÛÖɯ ×ÙÈàɯ ÞÏÐÓÌɯ

ÔÖÐÚÛÜÙÐáÐÕÎɯàÖÜÙɯÏÈÕËÚȭɯɯ(ÍɯàÖÜɯÞÖÜÓËɯ

ÓÐÒÌɯÛÖɯÔÈÒÌɯÈɯËÖÕÈÛÐÖÕɯ×ÓÌÈÚÌɯËÖȭɯɯ3ÏÌɯ

6ÖÙÚÏÐ×ɯ"ÖÔÔÐŲÌÌɯÞÐÓÓɯÉÌɯÜÚÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯ

ËÖÕÈÛÐÖÕɯÛÖɯÉÜàɯÎÐÍÛɯÊÈÙËÚɯÍÖÙɯ#ÐÚÛÙÐÊÛɯ

ƖƔƙɯÚÛÜËÌÕÛÚɯÞÏÖɯÕÌÌËɯÍÖÖËɯÈÚÚÐÚÛÈÕÊÌȭɯɯ

J O I N  
FUMC WEEKLY CHALLENGE 

 

Beginning February 18, 

A Spiritual Practice Challenge  
will be posted  weekly in the Bulletin  

on our Facebook page and on the Website. 
 

 Donôt miss this challenge! 



Christian EducationChristian EducationChristian Education   
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 A New Adult Study for Lent 

Based on Jim Wallisô book, Americaôs Original Sin,  

this Lenten Study on anti-racism will begin February 

18 on Sunday mornings and  February 21 on 

Wednesday evenings. 

The five-week series will examine the historical 

context of  racism in the United States during slavery, 

during Jim Crow reconstruction, and following the 

Civil Rights movement of the 1960s.  Wallis does an 

excellent job of exposing the realities of racism to the 

teachings of Jesus. He call us to see our own raciem 

and challenges Christians to stand against it.   

Special videos will be used to introduce the class 

each week as well as to offer an introduction to each 

discussion.  While participants arenôt required to read 

the book, itôs certainly encouraged!  The series will be 

held in Applegate and will be led by Ed Miner. 

All Church Retreat February 3 
 

The Church Council is hosting this retreat for all church members on Saturday, February 3 from 9:00 am 

to 3:00 pm. Retreat leader is the Rev. Dr. Heather Lear, Director of Evangelism Ministries at the General 

Board of Discipleship.  The purpose of the retreat is to assist FUMC in effectively reaching out to people 

in the greater Elmhurst community.  Dr. Lear will help us explore the history and legacy of FUMC, our 

communal and individual theologies of why Jesus/Church, and current demographic information.  With 

these tools, FUMC will begin a mapping process that will continue and build throughout the year. 
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YOUTH SUNDAY is FEBRUARY 11  
Youth Group has been busy in January planning and preparing for the upcoming Youth Service on February 11. They 

have worked very hard to present a service that is near and dear to them.  

PLEASE COME 
Experience worship that springs from the hearts and minds of our youth.  

Youth & Childrenõs MinistryYouth & Childrenõs MinistryYouth & Childrenõs Ministry   

Celebrating Martin Luther King, Jr. Day together were 13 of our First Church children and 6 guests. Through various activities 

and games we spent the morning remembering and rejoicing that God made and loves us all.  

Martin Luther King Jr. taught us three things that we wanted to pass on to our children:  

GOD MADE YOU SPECIAL 

GOD LOVES EVERYONE 

WITH GOD WE CAN KEEP OUR DREAMS AND HOPES ALIVE 

Thank you to our wonderful helpers Nancy Goodner, Kristi Phipps, Anne Mathias and Emma Rogers. 

We could not have had this event without your enthusiastic assistance. 

FUMC YOUTH on 2 WEEKEND TRIPS in SUMMER 2018  
 

JULY 13-15.  10th-12th grade youth  

  LifeFest Christian Rock Festival in OshKosh WI  
 

AUGUST 3-5. All youth (6th-12th grades) 

  Wesley Woods, Willams Bay WI 

  For environmental work, spiritual growth , and a lot of fun 
  

If you would like to participate with either of these trips as a driver/chaperone  

please contact Lisa Rogers at jrogers204@comcast.net. We would love to have you! 

JANUARY 15 
 

MARTIN  

LUTHER  

KING, JR.  

DAY AT 

FUMC 
 

GOD LOOKS 

AT OUR 

HEARTS, 

NOT OUR 

SKINS 

SUMMER  

MISSION  

TRIPS  

mailto:jrogers204@comcast.net,

